
Stephen Crabb MP
Suite 1, 20 Upper Market Street
Haverfordwest
Pembrokeshire
SA61 1QA
Dear Stephen Crabb

Re Fuel Quality Directive 2009/30/EC

I am writing to express my grave disappointment that the Government has not yet decided to back the inclusion of a default value for tar sands-derived fuel in the EU Fuel Quality Directive (FQD) and “will not impose on suppliers a greenhouse gas reduction obligation at this point.”

I am particularly concerned by reports that Valero may have plans to import diesel derived from tar sands into the UK via its Pembroke Refinery. I believe that Europe should not be opening its doors to tar sands fuels, and object strongly to it coming in via our beautiful Pembrokeshire coast while the Government continues to postpone action.

Tar sands are undoubtedly one of the world’s most greenhouse gas (GHG)-intensive fuels, and in the face of the immediate threat of climate change their exploitation is wholly unacceptable. As well as emitting large amounts of CO2, the process of extraction uses vast amounts of fresh water and natural gas, destroying large tracts of forest, leaving lakes of toxic pollution, poisoning the ground water and directly impacting numerous indigenous communities.

While tar sands are already a huge source of GHG emissions, their potential to expand into new markets is an even bigger cause for alarm. Currently extraction is set to at least double by 2035 and even the conservative International Energy Agency (IEA) admits that this could mean a 6 degree global temperature rise. But if new markets for tar sands are cut off, projected extraction rates will be forced to slow. The FQD is key to not only closing off Europe as a large new market, but to setting a precedent for other states and jurisdictions to follow suit.

As our local representative in Parliament I urge you to challenge the position being adopted by the Department for Transport on behalf of the UK Government. The UK Government should join other EU countries, the EU Commission and the EU Parliament in backing the directive as it currently stands, ensuring that tar sands are given the appropriate default value for their GHG intensity immediately. This default value will make it necessary to balance tar sands fuels with other less GHG-intensive fuels. With limited options available, this will strongly discourage companies from using tar sands-derived fuels and thus help to limit the expansion of this highly polluting industry.

The UK Government’s approach may allow it to “transpose the Fuel Quality Directive at minimum cost to UK business” now, but at what future cost. Encouraging the import of fuel derived from the Alberta tar sands into the UK, via Pembroke, will dramatically undermine current climate change targets, the market for renewable energy and the development of low CO2-emitting transport. 

Pembrokeshire needs sustainable development and industry based on a green economy, not jobs based on this most destructive of industries.

Yours sincerely

